       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JANUARY 8, 2015 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on Thursday January 8, 2015.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg
Members Absent: Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek
Guests: John Wheeler
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

A motion was made by Parry, seconded by Taylor, to approve the meeting minutes of October 2, 2014 and it was so voted unanimously.
A motion was made by Parry, seconded by Grunberg, to approve the meeting minutes of November 6, 2014 and it was so voted unanimously. 

A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by Grunberg, to approve the meeting minutes of December 4, 2014 and it was so voted unanimously.

The mail consisted of:   Email from Stefan Topolski indicating thanks but it was unclear to what he was referring. Email from the Board of Selectmen inviting us to public hearings concerning the CDBG program on January 12 or 13.  Note from the Town Clerk reminding the members of required State Ethics training. Email from the Planning Board with the Sign Regulation Proposed Revisions Draft #2.

Palmeri asked the four members present to submit the Acknowledgment of Receipt of Conflict of Interest summary to the Town Clerk.  Completed.
The Board briefly discussed the prior Topolski decision, and a letter received previously from the Building Inspector which suggested that the applicant and/or inspector may not have fully reviewed the Board’s decision to grant a Special Permit for Topolski to operate a medical office.  The Chair will follow up with the inspector to see if they have resolved the question.

Palmeri welcomed John Wheeler the Chairperson of the Planning Board (PB).    Wheeler reported that the PB has requested funding to map potential cell tower sites in Shelburne.   Wheeler and the Board discussed changes proposed to clarify the Telecommunications section of the Zoning By-Law.  Two changes to this Board’s working draft were suggested to 16.5.B.1.c (adding a reference to Section 4.1) and 2.30 (changing the title to Principal Use/Principal Structure) during discussion.
Taylor moved that the Board submit the proposal finalized this evening, concerning changes to Section 16 of the Shelburne Zoning By-Law, to the Planning Board with the request that they move the proposal ahead for action at the 2015 Annual Town Meeting.   Parry seconded the motion, and it was so voted unanimously.

Wheeler reviewed the PB’s most recent discussion and changes to the proposed sign bylaw. Lengthy discussion followed.  Following up on a point made in this discussion, the Board tried to identify to Wheeler any concerns about the proposal from a “zoning board standpoint” versus from a “personal” resident/voter/landowner’s standpoint.   Wheeler will take back the comments to his board.
At 11:07 p.m. a motion was made by Parry, seconded by Taylor, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

John E. Taylor, Clerk
